A big thank you to the Itasca County Commissioners for voting to require an Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) for the commercial development on Deer Lake, as proposed by the Living Word Bible Corporation.  Our family owned that Deer Lake property for nearly 30 years before selling it to the LWBC in 2000.  We continue to care very deeply for Deer Lake and for that special property. The lake and woodland environments at, and adjacent to, the proposed development site provide fragile yet critical ecosystems that maintain water quality and provide important habitat for nesting loons, song birds, unique plants and spawning muskellunge – so much so, in fact, that a portion of that entire area has gained legal protections including being recognized by the MN DNR both as a State Aquatic Management Area and as State Wildlife Management Area. In addition our family placed 80 acres of adjacent land in a Conservation Easement with the Minnesota Land Trust.  Unfortunately the land along nearly the entire south end of that bay is not included in the easement and will be impacted by the proposed development. Increased traffic, runoff and noise associated with a large commercial enterprise put the entire bay, these prior protections, and ultimately all of Deer Lake at risk of major degradation.
Our family deeply regrets that we were not able to hold on to our property indefinitely. We sold the property to what we thought was a small bible camp, and that the land and shore would not be developed beyond a lodge and several camper cabins.  In our wildest dreams we did not envision a commercial venture of the size now proposed by LWBC. We are intensely concerned about its potential impact on the very area we stewarded for 30 years. 

We salute the county for requiring an Environmental Impact Statement, which will bring in experts who are not involved in the project to answer the question: ‘what are the environmental impacts of this project?’  This is a vital question to ask given that proposed use is not compliant with the Itasca Comprehensive Land Use Plan, the Itasca County Water Plan, and the Itasca County Zoning Ordinance, and would be an illegal use of property in a ‘Seasonal Residential’ zoning area. By requiring the EIS the county protects itself from being blamed by the developers for issuing permits without adequate review, as has happened with other Minnesota projects when unidentified problems led to substantial after-the-fact costs that could have been avoided upfront by addressing them in the project design. 

This property is a valuable Itasca County asset.  Once permits are granted and buildings, roads, and septic systems are built, there can be no going back. There is absolutely no shortage of large commercial lake developments in the state of Minnesota. The pristine waters, natural fishing populations, woods and wildlife make Itasca County and Deer Lake unique.  The Itasca county commissioners showed great foresight by protecting Itasca County residents from losing these assets.  

Sincerely, 

David and Margaret (Maxeiner) Duxbury

Maddy Maxeiner and Tom Mahoney

Dr. S. R. and Patricia Maxeiner 

